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7 August 2020
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Ref: H202005599

Response to your request for official information

Thank you for your request under the Official Information Act 1982 (the Act) on 30 July 2020 to
the Ministry of Health (the Ministry) for:

“All records in the possession, custody or control of the Ministry of Health describing

the isolation of a SARS-COV-2 virus, directly from a sample taken from a diseased
patient, where the patient sample was not first combined with any other source of genetic
material (i.e. monkey kidney cells aka vero cells; lung cells from a lung cancer patient).

Please note that | am using "isolation" in the every-day sense of the word: the act of
separating a thing(s) from everything else. | am not requesting records where "isolation of
SARS-COV-2" refers instead to:

the culturing of something, or

the performance of an amplification test (i.e. a PCR test), or

the sequencing of something.

Please also note that my request is not limited to records that were authored by the The
Ministry of Health or that pertain to work done by the Ministry of Health. My request
includes any sort of record, for example (but not limited to) any published peer-reviewed
study that the Ministry of Health has downloaded or printed.

If any records match the above description of requested records and are currently
available to the public elsewhere, please provide enough information about

each record so that | may identify and access each record with certainty (i.e. title,
author(s), date, journal, where the public may access it).”

The Ministry does not hold records that describe the isolation of a SARS-COV-2 virus. As such,
we are refusing this request under section 18(e) of the Act. The Institute of Environmental
Science and Research (ESR), has provided scientific expertise to support the national response
to COVID-19 on behalf of the Ministry, primarily in health intelligence and diagnostic testing.



We contacted ESR, on your behalf, to ask if they held any information within the scope of your
request. ESR confirmed they do not hold any information in scope of your request. As such, we
have decided not to transfer your request to ESR.

Under section 28(3) of the Act you have the right to ask the Ombudsman to review any
decisions made under this request.

Please note that this response, with your personal details removed, may be published on the
Ministry website

Yours sincerely

Pl

Nick Allan
Manager, OlA Services
Office of the Director-General
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